Note from the FDLJ
To  DFJs,  all  CJs, DJs, DJMCs, Legal Advisers, Recorders and DDJs sitting in the Family Court

cc Court managers, Chair Family Benches, and Family Listing Officers

The Family Court is one year old. It is in good heart and shape. What has been achieved so far in dealing with public and private law cases is remarkable. More, however, needs to be done to ensure a greater number of public law cases are resolved within the 26 week limit and private law cases are dealt with expeditiously. There is evidence of some members of the judiciary approving/ making orders and directions which are redolent of ‘old’ practices. In an effort to improve performance across the circuit and to eradicate poor practice I wish to emphasise the following:
1. Experts

Experts are only to be instructed where it is necessary to resolve the proceedings justly [FPR r.25.4 and Re H-L (Expert Evidence: Test for Permission [2013] 2 FLR 1434]. It is imperative that, this test is consistently applied. The mere fact that an expert report might be desirable or helpful or might provide useful information is irrelevant. 

In alleged non accidental injuries it is likely that expert medical evidence will be necessary. There must, however, be a careful examination of the speciality of each medical expert sought to ensure each is necessary and that there is no duplication of expertise. 

There has been a recent substantial increase in the instruction of psychologists. Their instruction must be reserved for those rare cases where the expertise of a psychologist is required. Ordinarily social workers and children’s guardians will have the professional expertise and experience to assist the court with issues of attachment and functioning. Cognitive assessments are in a different category which local authorities should, where appropriate, routinely obtain pre-proceedings.
There has been a recent significant increase in the instruction of independent social workers (ISWs). This may be necessary where a local authority cannot complete an assessment within the timescale of the proceedings which is informed by the timescale of the child. Before the instruction of an ISW is approved, however, the local authority must be pressed on the precise reasons why it cannot complete an assessment sooner than advanced.
2. Adjournments

There has been an increase in the number of adjournments and consequently an increase in the number of hearings per case. Care centres with the fewer number of hearings and adjournments are invariably the best performing on the circuit. A request for an adjournment must be supported by clear and cogent reasons and should only be granted where there is no alternative course available to enable the court to resolve the proceedings justly. 
